
Croquet Communique – 14th December 
 
Hardy types are croquet players, despite the seemingly incessant rain there are 
players on the lawns at most opportuni�es when they are playable. 
 
Let us hope the fes�ve season will bring some respite from the rain and frost and 
then a litle gentle exercise on the lawn will be possible. 
 
Interna�onal Development Squad  
 
I am delighted to report that Lynn Pearcy (Croquet Commitee Chair) has been 
selected for the GC Interna�onal development Squad in recogni�on of her overall 
play and performance in the GC Women’s World Cup last summer. She will be 
joining Diana Wilson who is already in the squad. Well done both.  
 
Sec�on Members leaving the Club 
 
Sadly Peter Honey, Mike Hann, Rosemary Callan and Jude Freeman are leaving the club at 
the end of the year. I am sure that I am not alone in expressing sorrow at the news but hope 
that we can persuade them back as guests in the future. They have over the years been an 
invaluable part of the sec�on and Peter and Mike have been a constant support. 
 
Wouter Van Moppes  
 
Wouter Van Moppes, a long standing member of Roehampton Club and the Croquet 
sec�on, who had been unwell for some years passed away peacefully last Saturday. Our 
thoughts are with his wife Elaine.  
 

This is the last Recorder of 2023, so I wish you all a very 
Happy Christmas and a healthy and happy New Year. 
  
Very Best Wishes, 
 
Mike Pa�son, Croquet Captain 


